
Head teacher’s blog… 
  
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We have finally reached the final day of an extremely long term. The chil-
dren have been very busy these last few weeks and this newsletter is full 
of the fun things they have been up to. It's great to see that we also have 
some examples of celebrating achievements outside of school... Please 
keep sending these in for us to share. 
 
Family worship 2025 
 
We have decided that from January 2025, Family Worship in the church is 
going to be held fortnightly instead of weekly.  Preparing for and carrying 
out Family worship each week is very demanding on time and the result-
ing lost learning time can be hard to make up. It has been a difficult deci-
sion, but the additional time that will be available to us will be very valua-
ble in ensuring that all curriculum areas are given the full allotted time. 
 
Family worship sessions will be as follows in January 2025 -  
 
Friday January 10th - Family worship with Douglas Wren 
Friday January 24th - Family worship with Open the Book  
Friday February 7th - Family worship with both classes sharing their learn-
ing 
 
I hope that everyone has a truly magical festive break and very best wish-
es for a merry Christmas and a peaceful New Year from us all at Veryan, 
 
Caroline Jarrett 
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Celebrating achievements at home... 

Bethany has had a great year in foot-
ball, continuing playing in her mixed 
team at St Blazey, training with Plym-
outh ar-
gyle and 
being 
picked to 
play for 
Cornwall.  
Well done 
Bethany 
from all at 
Veryan!  

Ellis has been working really hard prac-
tising his training at home and was re-
cently selected to be on the boys gym-
nastics team at Truro Gymnastics and 
earlier this month took part in his first 

breakdanc-
ing show 
with Corn-
wall Dance 
School.  
Amazing 
achieve-
ment and 
commit-
ment Ellis, 
keep it up! 

Huge congratulations to Ellie for taking 
part in the Cornwall Gymnastics Champi-
onships, and helping her team come 3rd 
overall.  

Gwilym has been doing gymnastics for the 
past three years, and over that time has ac-
crued some medals that he won in County 
competitions. His favourite is doing the 
vault. 
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Our beautiful carol concert... 
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Some of the lead up to Christmas for Carne class... 

Soap sculpting at the Wild Tribe ... 

Christmas tree crafts with Holly Prisk... 

Hand made decorations to put on the tree in Church... 
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Lead up to Christmas for Carne class, continued... 

A visit from St Mawes Fire service to learn about much better ways to put out 
fires in 2024!  

Back in time to 1666 
and The Great fire of 

London  

Trying to put out 
Pudding Lane!  
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Carne class science experiment; which material will be most 
waterproof... 

Whole school Christmas dinner... 
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Learning with Kiberick... 

Hocky practice 

Kiberick’s 

Art 

Biscuit decorating... 

Hand made decorations to put on the tree in Church... 
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Kiberick had a South American day on Thursday to end their Geography unit of learn-
ing. 
During the day we started with carrying out some research, creating South American 
inspired Christmas decorations, tasting food and drinks, playing in a Samba band and 
some carnival style dancing. It was a fun time which we were able to share with some 
parents and carers to finish off the afternoon. 



 

Cathedral- 
Four of our children from Kiberick 
volunteered to take part in the Rain-
bow Cathedral Service on December 
3rd. They sang alongside children 
from all the Rainbow Schools and 
were absolutely fantastic; I was very 
proud of them! 
They also then signed 'We wish you 
a merry Christmas' at our Carol Ser-
vice. 
A big 'well done and thank you' to - 
Alice, Ellie, Holly and Sennen. 

Dodge ball- 

On December 5th, we sent a team of Y5 and 

6 children to the Roseland Christmas Dodge-

ball Festival. They were an amazing team and 

played extremely well. They were chosen as 

the most respectful and fair playing team at 

the Festival and were awarded the 'Respect 

Trophy' for this. 

Congratulations to Alice, Ellis, Emily, Fleur, 

Holly, Imogen and Sennen! 
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A great opportunity for our school, with a little bit of help from you.. 
Parentkind – the charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, 
who are making millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across 
the UK through their ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative – all you have to do is, opt in 
through the Asda Rewards app, choose our primary school and shop and scan in 
store or shop online at Asda.com, between 2nd September and 30th November 
2024 
Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to our Primary school. Also, every 
time somebody opts in, Asda will give an additional £1 to the school Cashpot. Plus, 
it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them started. 
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer required 
to make them available to others that could us e them, I can collect these 
in the office. Any money made from the sales will go towards projects or 
trips for the children.  
We also have a selection of uniform available in school, please contact 
the office if there is anything you are short on.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano specialist - 

Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through Cornwall Music 

Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free music lessons.  

 

S 
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